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   Orangewood Village
Homeowners Association Newsletter
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Important Contact Info


Orange County Sheriff’s		              Non Emergency Number       407-836-4357


Orange County Government            407-836-5500  � HYPERLINK "http://www.orangecountyfl.net" ��www.orangecountyfl.net�


Orange County Government Agencies


� HYPERLINK "http://www.orangecountyfl.net/AreaAgencies.aspx" ��www.orangecountyfl.net/AreaAgencies.aspx�


Orange County Public Schools        407-317-3200  � HYPERLINK "http://www.ocps.k12.fl.us" ��www.ocps.k12.fl.us�


County Property Appraiser’s Office  407-836-5000  � HYPERLINK "http://www.ocpafl.org" ��www.ocpafl.org�


Florida State Legislature  � HYPERLINK "http://www.leg.state.fl.us" ��www.leg.state.fl.us�


Orangewood Village Home Owner’s Association � HYPERLINK "mailto:orangewoodvillage@hotmail.com" ��orangewoodvillage@hotmail.com�


Board of Directors                                            Tom Johnson (President)      407-851-4806            Dave Wilkosz (Treasurer)      407-240-1472                Jo Hill (Secretary)	        407-851-2008             Sue Turner		        407-855-2000          Jeffrey VanDeluyster	        407-803-2487       Anthony DeAngelo	        407-855-4576














“Community Corner”


Crossword Puzzle


�





Solution:  Across: 2. flowers   4. plant   5. March


   9. egg   10. cherry   11. break





  Down:  1. bloom   3. spring   4. picnic


  6. April   7. bear   8. geese





General Meeting


Don’t miss this year’s upcoming general meeting in the Whisperwood Park by the lake on Saturday, June 28th.  EVERYONE is invited, even if you’re not a member of the Homeowner’s Association!  We will be having a cookout and you may even bring a dish to pass.


Members of the Homeowner’s Association will also be voting for next year’s Board of Directors.  (Please don’t forget to bring your dues.)


Please RSVP to Susan at 407-855-2000.  We need to know how many people are coming so we have enough food for everyone!


We would really like to have ALL of our residents attend!  It’s a great time to meet your neighbors, have a nice picnic in the park, and get an update on what’s happening in our neighborhood.  *There’ll be a reminder in the next newsletter.





Community Watch


Our complex has a NO solicitation policy.  If you see anyone soliciting in our development, kindly tell them to leave.  We don’t need anyone bothering our residents.





We are also a Community Watch neighborhood, so if you see anyone or anything suspicious please contact Orange County Sheriff’s Department to report the activity.  You can reach them at 407-836-4357.





Please inform the Homeowner’s Association, too, so we can pass on any concerns to everyone.











Neighborhood Updates


You’ve probably noticed that the work on the damaged spillway at the water retention pond in front of the park has been completed.  It was relocated and a new spillway was constructed.   The county has also completed refining the transfer of water through the new spillway and re-grading the area where the old spillway was located.


The county has also replaced a damaged gutter near the front of the complex off of Woodway Drive on Fawn Place.  If you notice any other areas that need attention, please contact the Homeowner’s Association so that we can make the County aware of these necessary repairs.


You may have also noticed that the County does send the Code Enforcement officer through the complex on a regular basis.  Just a reminder that the following County Codes must be followed:


Your grass MUST be cut on a regular basis and kept under the county’s maximum height requirement.


Your property MUST be free of any accumulations of junk and debris of any kind.  Failure to keep your driveway and yard free of rubbish is a code violation and can result in a possible fine.  Orange County can also direct a contractor to clean your yard and pass the bill onto you.  Failure to pay the bill results in a lien against the property, and enforced collection.


Vehicles which are abandoned, inoperative, discarded or in an evident state of disuse are not allowed and subject to towing by Orange County.  Violations also include: flat tires, dismantled vehicles, wrecked, no license plate, or displaying an expired registration sticker.


All of our residents need to abide by the Orange County codes and our Homeowner’s Association Bylaws.


Orange County Code Enforcement can be reached at 407-836-3111.





Spring Cleaning


Please be aware that the Board of Director’s of the Homeowner’s Association is aware of the condition of all of the homes in our neighborhood and periodically inspects the condition of all of the properties within the complex.  We have noticed that some residents clearly need to work on their houses and yards in order to bring them back up to our standards that adhere to our bylaws.  Some of the items we’ve observed include:


Trees and shrubs that are so overgrown that you can’t even see the front of the house.


Paint cans, tool boxes, garbage cans, & debris, in the driveway or in the yard.  Holiday decorations that are still up on the house that must be taken down immediately.


Driveways that are so cracked and broken they are unsightly and detract from the overall look of our community.


If your house, yard or driveway is in need of attention, please take care of these items right away.  We will be issuing notices to residents that are not complying with our bylaws including warnings and possible fines.


Please be courteous to everyone and keep your property looking great.  This will insure that we attract and keep ideal new owners and tenants, and keep up all of our property values, too.


For a copy of our bylaws please contact us by e-mail at � HYPERLINK "mailto:orangewoodvillage@hotmail.com" ��orangewoodvillage@hotmail.com�.











